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Brooks, Shannon

Subject:  

From: Le, Jennifer (MMAH) <Jennifer.Le@ontario.ca>  
Sent: 2022/12/21 9:56 AM 
To: Brooks, Shannon <Shannon.Brooks@brampton.ca> 
Cc: Chan, Anson (MMAH) <Anson.Chan2@ontario.ca>; Watt, Heather (MMAH) <Heather.Watt@ontario.ca>; Balram, 
Anand <Anand.Balram@brampton.ca> 
Subject: RE: [EXTERNAL]RE: City of Brampton - Official Plan Review  
 
Hi Shannon, 
 
The Ontario government is currently consulting on a proposal to integrate A Place to Grow and the Provincial Policy 
Statement into a new province-wide planning policy instrument via an Environmental Registry of Ontario posting at this 
link. The commenting period ends on December 30, 2022. Following the conclusion of the consultation and engagement 
with Indigenous communities, the government would determine next steps based on the feedback received. To clarify, 
the timing for release and implementation of a new province-wide planning policy instrument is not yet known.  
 
With respect to the changes related to upper-tier planning responsibilities through Bill 23, those changes will come into 
force on a future date to be named through proclamation. At this time, Ministry staff are not aware of the date of 
proclamation of the Bill.  
 
Thank you, 
 
Jennifer Le (she/her) 
Planner, Community Planning and Development (West) 
Municipal Services Office – Central Ontario 
Ministry of Municipal Affairs and Housing 
777 Bay Street, 16th Floor, Toronto, Ontario  M7A 2J3  
Cell: 437-833-4245 
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